
Amy Joyce 
Administrator 
Oregon Department of Motor Vehicles 
1905 Lana Ave NE  
Salem, OR 97314  
 
 
Dear Ms. Joyce: 
 
I am pleased to attach the State of Oregon Impaired Driving Assessment Final Report, supported 
by the Impaired Driving Division of the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA).  We are delighted that the State of Oregon was able to utilize this assessment program 
and that NHTSA was able to act as a facilitator by assembling a team of experts who have 
demonstrated leadership and expertise in impaired driving program development and 
implementation throughout the country. 
 
In addition to being able to provide guidance to the Transportation Safety Office, each of the 
team members gained a great deal from this valuable experience and appreciated the opportunity 
to both contribute and learn.  
 
I understand that you, Traci Pearl, Transportation Safety Office Manager, and Ryan Stone, 
Impaired Driving Program Manager, Transportation Safety Office made a strong commitment to 
the assessment resulting in a positive experience for everyone. Your ability to address logistic 
needs quickly coupled with efforts to provide data and information requested by the team in an 
expeditious way, helped create the best possible report. I extend to you and your entire staff 
appreciation from both NHTSA and the assessment team for your support of this project. 
 
If you have questions concerning this report, please feel free to contact me, or Caroline Cash, 
Impaired Driving Division, at (240) 409-6375. 
  
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tara Kelley-Baker,  
Chief 
Impaired Driving Division 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 


